
General Meeting 
November 16, 2023, 6:30 pm

United Methodist Church 
1558 South County Trail 

East Greenwich, RI

January and February 2024 meetings will be 
held at 6:30 pm via ZOOM

Hello ladies:

Ahhhhh…the sound of crunching leaves, 

cooler weather, and the most gorgeous colors 

around us; simply a quilters dream. I love New 

England in the fall for sure. How fortunate are 

we to live in an area that is just so beautiful?

As we approach Veterans Day, I would like to 

thank those members who have served or are 

serving this great nation. We are honored to 

be amongst those who have given so much for 

our freedom.  We are certainly hoping to get 

our Quilts of Valor Committee together so we 

can honor a veteran soon. Please contact 

Karen Iris at kareniris@yahoo.com to 

volunteer for this most worthy endeavor. We 

are hoping to do something along the lines of 

QOV at the November 11th Quilt-A-Thon at the 

church. We may end up dividing half the room 

to do QOV and the other half Comfort Quilts. 

Please contact Barbara Hartford to sign up to 

attend the Quilt-A-Thon at qulady@aol.com. 

Speaking of Comfort Quilts – do you know we 

donated 54 quilts (and pillowcases) to DCYF 

and another 17 to Mother of Life Pregnancy 

Center? Think about this – this 

Christmas/Holiday season, a child will be 

huddled under a quilt made by you. What a 

wonderful gift.  Jane at DCYF told me that 

DCYF is just so very, very, grateful for all YOU 

have done for their organization. Thank you.

Word of the good that our guild is doing is 

certainly spreading.  As of October 31st, we have 

179 members. The latest full membership 

applicant is from Arizona, and she overpaid but 

asked that the remainder be donated to our guild. 

We are so fortunate to be surrounded by such 

good people. 

So, looking forward to Thanksgiving this year, we 

have so much to be thankful for (including that I 

don’t have to put a bathing suit on until next 

summer…lol). Oh yes, and don’t forget we are 

getting together on Saturday, December 2nd to 

sew, laugh, eat, play games, and enjoy each 

other’s company at the church. Reach out to Carol 

Ann to register for this great day at 

camartinelli@me.com. 

Looking forward to seeing you all soon,

Gail
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First Prize: Nancy Messier Third Prize:  Linda MaslankaSecond Prize:  Colleen Giglio

Summer Challenge Quilts Due….
There are still a few people who took kits for the last summer challenge who didn't complete a quilt. Please 
make at least a quilt top in one of the sizes the Comfort Quilts team can use, and turn it in to Barbara Hartford 
or another member of her team at any of our meetings this year. You can quilt and bind it, quilt it and not bind 
it, or just make a top. She will happily accept any of the above. The pillowcase is optional. Thanks!

Joan Potter

SUMMER CHALLENGE 2023 WINNERS!!
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ROPE BOWL CLASS…..
Everyone really enjoyed the rope 
bowl class October 21st and learned 
lots of great techniques.

Paula Weston & Maybeth Cost
e-mail: nbqamail@gmail.com
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MEMBERS ONLY FACEBOOK GROUP

We have created a Facebook group for members of NBQA.  You can search for the Narragansett 
Bay Quilters group or click the following link to request to join:

 https://www.facebook.com/groups/810516923289299

ZOOM MEETINGS FOR JANUARY AND FEBRUARY 2024

Due to the possibility of cold, inclement weather, we will be holding our general 
meetings via Zoom for January and February 2024. If you are new to Zoom,  it would 
be helpful for you to view a YouTube video by Marcia Chadly which gives a good 
introduction.  Go to YouTube.com and, in the search bar, type Marcia Chadly Zoom 
tutorials. The suggestion for her “Joining a Zoom call for the first time” tutorial 
should pop up in this process. She also has other tutorials which seem to be good.  
Watch the tutorial and download Zoom prior to our meeting. That way you will be 
able to just click the link in the meeting invitation that you will receive from NBQA on 
the meeting night.   The invitation will come from our Gmail account so it is good to 
have NBQA set up as an acceptable address in your contacts folder. 

Please use your full name when setting up your account, or when asking to be 
admitted to a Zoom meeting. We check the names against our paid membership list 
before admitting you into our Zoom meetings.  This extra step on your part will help 
us keep unwanted visitors from “crashing” our meetings.  Your membership fee has 
paid for the Zoom account and any speakers we have this year, so please don’t share 
our invitation emails with non-members, or post the link on any public social media 
account you may have.  This is a  primary benefit of membership.

If you have any questions, please contact Louise Pankiewicz.

QUILT SHOW

Boston Modern Quilt Guild Showcase
         

          Nov. 1- Dec. 30, 2023
          Morse Institute Library
          14 East Central Street
          Natick, MA
          Admission Free
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QUILT SHOW NEWS

Our April 2024 show will be here before we know it! I am very excited about the new venue, West Warwick 
Civic Center. This will be our best show yet!  Here is what you can be doing now to make it a great show:

• Finish a quilt, or several! There is no limit to how many quilts you can enter in this show. The deadline for 
submitting show applications is February 15, but the quilt doesn't actually need to be finished until the 
judging date or setup day.

• Make something for the small quilt auction to benefit the NE Quilt Museum. Wall hangings, table runners, 
bags, etc., are all welcome. Bring completed items to the meeting and give to Karen Stanley or Joan 
Potter.

• Make mug mats for door prizes. A mug mat is a coaster, and any style or technique is welcome. Bring 
them to the meetings and give to Pat Pepper or Joan Potter.

• Put together a basket for the basket raffle. Quilt themes are always popular, but we can use any other 
collection including art supplies, game night, chocolate lovers, gardening, etc. Geri Bergreen put together 
a poster with many basket ideas. The basket raffle helps support our guild. Completed baskets can be 
brought to the meetings and given to Geri.

• Think about how you can volunteer for the show. Setup will be on Friday, and friends and family are 
welcome to help, also for takedown on Sunday. There are a variety of positions to fill at the show, some of 
which are sitting at tables, and others involve standing such as being a hostess (white glover) showing the 
backs of quilts, etc. We also need volunteers to help with transporting the quilt racks to and from the 
storage unit in Cranston, and if anyone has a truck we could use it would save renting one. The signup 
sheet for volunteering will be at each meeting.

• The show application has been posted online (nbqa.org/Resources/Forms) and in this newsletter. Review 
the instruction page to make sure you know all the requirements for entering a quilt, and to have it 
optionally judged in March. We require two photographs of the quilt to be submitted with the application, 
which we use to help plan the layout for the show.   

• You may bring completed registration forms and photos to the November 2023 general meeting.  Due to 
the Zoom meeting format to be used in January and February, November is the only meeting where 
registration materials can be dropped off.  If you would rather do so at a different time, send an email to 
nbqamail@gmail.com and arrangements can be made to leave registrations at one of several locations.  

• If you are mailing your registration materials, they should be mailed by February 5th so they will arrive at 
registrar Diane Roberts address by the submission deadline, February 15th.  

• If you know of any food truck vendors, please let them know about our show. We would love to have 
them.

 If you would like to demo a quilting related technique, please reach out to Peggy Lane or the Education 
Committee.

Joan Potter
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RAFFLE QUILT NEWS:

Our Colors In The Wind raffle quilt is currently at Louise’s 
Shop, 74 Nooseneck Hill Road, West Greenwich, RI. Tickets 
are $1 each or 6 for $5, and the drawing isn't until 2025, as 
we do one quilt every two years and we drew the last one in 
May 2023. If you know of an upcoming event where you 
would like to display the quilt and sell tickets, please let me 
know. I will bring extra tickets to each meeting and collect 
sold tickets, so please keep selling them!

Joan Potter

Storage Inquiry…

The guild currently rents a storage unit about 15’ x 5’ x 6’ for $200 a month. If there are any 
members who could provide storage at their homes, please contact Joan Potter or Gail Macera. 

Thanks!

EDUCATION COMMITTEE

The Committee is working on planning its activities for the Quilt Show in April 2024.
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The Animal Kingdom in 
Quilts and Textiles 

On View through December 30, 
2023

Medallion Quilts from the 
American Quilt Study 

Group
On view through December 30, 

2023

Personal Expression: The 
Legacy of Gwen Marston

On View through December 30, 
2023

Paula Weston & Maybeth Cost
e-mail: nbqamail@gmail.com
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JUST FABRICS

Quality Quilting Cotton,
Home Décor Fabrics

And More
Great Prices

310 Atwood Avenue
Cranston RI  02920 
  (401) 383-6286

Visit our Facebook page for updated info
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A MESSAGE FROM OUR LIBRARIAN

Should you like to borrow a book, contact me at Lynnm2@cox.net.  The book of your choice will be 
brought to the next guild meeting.  As you know our meetings are held on the 3rd Thursday of the 
month. You can keep the book of your choice until the next monthly meeting.  A list of books is 
included in this newsletter.  Looking forward to hearing from you.  

Lynn Medeiros

BLOCK OF THE MONTH

Bring, to the November 2023 and March 2024 meetings, ORPHAN BLOCKS of any size, pattern or 
color.  One ticket per two blocks will be given for prizes.  An Orphan Block Workshop will be held on 
April 20, 2024.  More details to follow.

QUILTER’S QUESTION

The gift giving season is approaching.  Have you ever gifted someone a quilt only to find out they 
used it in a way that made you regret giving it to them?  Or, do you have any particularly poignant 
stories of how a gift quilt was received with great appreciation?  You will be getting an email shortly 
with these questions.  All you have to do is type in your answer and hit send.  It will be very 
interesting to hear of your experiences.
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NBQA LIBRARY BOOK LIST



NBQA LIBRARY BOOK LIST (cont’d)















Narragansett Bay

Quilters’ Association

PO Box 614

East Greenwich, RI 02818

www.nbqa.org

We

NBQA

HAVE A 
GREAT 

SUMMER!

The museum’s changing 
exhibitions, Brown Bag Lectures, 
gallery talks, and special events 
are updated weekly at 

nequiltmuseum.org. 
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